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ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6A

Community Outreach Committee

Minutes:  November 15, 2004

The Committee convened at 7 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE 

Present: Elizabeth Nelson, Louis Barbash 

VanNessa Duckett of Maury Elementary School presented the Maury PTSA’s application for a grant of $634 to support the Maury after-school program’s “Working on Wellness” (W.O.W.) program. Ms. Duckett said that the program’s need arose from the fact that many of the children in Aftercare are overweight and out of condition, especially from eating unhealthy snacks and sedentary lifestyles.  W.O.W., Ms. Duckett explained, is aimed at improving children’s health by teaching them to prepare healthier snacks that do not require adult supervision, and by teaching them activities and exercise that they can do at home.  ANC6A funds will support the purchase of  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1exercise equipment, fitness- and food-related reading materials, and cooking utensils and equipment.  Funding for foodstuffs to be used in snack preparation and for T-shorts for W.O.W. participants is being sought from the Capitol Hill Foundation.  After discussion, the Committee voted to recommend to the ANC that they fund the Maury PTSA grant.

Brenda Artis, Parent Coordinator at Myrtilla Miner Elementary School presented the Miner PTA’s application for a grant of $763.64 to purchase a free-standing bulletin board.  She explained that the Board would have several uses.  In the lobby of the new school, it could alert parents, children and community members to various events taking place in the school, which is in great use as a community meeting place.  The Board would be especially useful because the lobby is so large that its walls are too far back from the entrance for notices to be seen easily by people entering.  Also, Ms. Artis said, because the Board is movable it could be used to raise the school’s profile at off-site events at which Miner is represented.  After discussion, the Committee voted to recommend the grant to the ANC.

Ms. Nelson said the completion of the ANC6A flier is being held in abeyance pending input from newly elected Commissioners, who will need to provide their contact information and will want input on what information is included and on drop points. She is in the process of contacting these commissioners to obtain the needed information.
The Committee adjourned at  7:25 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Louis Barbash

Member, Community Outreach Committee

